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YOU ARE INVITED TO

THE BITTERROOT RIVER IBA 
“COMING OUT PARTY”

Sponsored by the Bitterroot Audubon Society

MONDAY, MAY 18th 6:00 p.m. 
at the LEE METCALF REFUGE

The Bitterroot Audubon Society adopted the new Bitterroot River Important Bird Area (IBA) in the fall of 2008, after Montana Audubon and National Audubon designated it as one of over 2,000 recognized U.S. areas important to birds and their habitat. The IBA stretches 30 miles from Woodside Crossing to just south of Lolo and is a rich cottonwood riparian area with excellent habitat for a wide variety of birds. Bitterroot Audubon’s goal is to promote and protect this special area. We hope to do this by involving you, the local birders, in learning about and monitoring the environment and the birds. Last September, we had a “kick-off” field trip at the Teller Refuge. Now, this spring we’re ready to come out and celebrate the IBA and its future!

The Agenda for the 18th includes:


Brief Program with speakers and information


Food and Drinks


Birding field trip on the Refuge
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Bring binoculars, field guide and dress for the weather. Meet at the Visitors’ Center at 6:00 P.M. (note the earlier time) at the Lee Metcalf Refuge, Wildfowl Lane, north of Stevensville. The public is invited. For further information, contact Kay Fulton 642-3794.

IN ADDITION: This last meeting of the year will be the Annual Meeting for our Society, which includes voting on some changes to our Bylaws and the election of officers for the coming year.  You’ll find the proposed slate of nominees on page 3 of this newsletter.  Bylaw changes are on the website. Please come and be a part of the meeting.
Welcome Back Waterfowl Day 2009
By Judy Hoy
Even though it was quite cool and somewhat breezy, quite a few people came to welcome the waterfowl and other birds back to the Lee Metcalf Refuge on Saturday, April 4. Bitterroot Audubon members manning spotting scopes were busy with an almost continuous stream of visitors, both adults and youngsters, wanting to get up close views of the birds and learn their names. A big thank you to all who brought goodies and helped make the day a big success. We saw a total of 40 species of birds, including 18 species of waterfowl. Some highlights of the day were a low fly-over by several Tundra Swans, watching the Great Blue Herons kettling over their rookery and seeing all the male waterfowl in their bright spring plumage. Several of us enjoyed watching and listening to a male Marsh Wren working hard to get his nest ready for when the females arrive. Unlike some years, no unusual species were discovered.

Letter from the President
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By Fred Weisbecker

Well, I guess this is my last President’s Letter to the Chapter. My three year term as President is about up. Thanks to a great board it was pretty easy. During those three years we have had many interesting programs, supported numerous educational events, gone on some great field trips and even created a cool web page for the group. We have adopted the Important Bird Area (IBA) along the Bitterroot River and will soon come out with a color brochure promoting it. The new email data base of members seems to be helping get the word out better on our field trips. We have a positive relationship with Montana Audubon and its director Steve Hoffman and look forward to hosting the next Montana Bird Festival along with the Missoula Chapter in June 2010. I look forward to helping with the projects and challenges to come and will continue on as the Conservation Chairman. Thanks to everyone for all the support.
Bighole Birding Trip and Bird-a-Thon
Sherry Ritter will lead a field trip to the Big Hole on Monday, May 25. This is an all-day trip, leaving Hamilton around 6:30 am and returning by 5:00 pm.

This expedition is also a Bird-a-Thon to raise funds for Bitterroot Audubon's programs, Audubon Adventures, and activities associated with adoption of the Bitterroot River Important Bird Area. Participants on the field trip may donate or seek donations from others on a per species basis. We usually see at least 70 species of birds. You can also sponsor a particular species, donating only if we find that species anywhere between Chief Joseph Pass and Wisdom.

For more information, to sponsor the Bird-a-Thon, or to register for the trip, contact Sherry at s287ritter@mac.com or 777-7409.

By Frances Graham, Bitterroot BioBlitz Coordinator
Equipped with nets, notebooks, and an insatiable curiosity, scientists, volunteers and researchers will descend on the furthest reaches of the Lee Metcalf National Wildlife Refuge on the afternoon of Friday, June 26, and they won’t emerge for 24 hours. They’re not filming an episode of Survivor; they’re staging the first Bitterroot BioBlitz—a round-the-clock tally of flora and fauna—of the Lee Metcalf National Wildlife Refuge area in Stevensville. 
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Organized and hosted by the USFWS, the Friends of the Lee Metcalf National Wildlife Refuge and Montana Audubon, the event is designed as part festival, part educational event and part scientific endeavor. The Refuge is rich in wildlife, from blue herons and boreal toads to invasive species like houndstongue. It also serves as important migration and nesting habitat for birds such as American Avocets, Bald Eagles, and Lewis’ Woodpeckers.

To document this biodiversity, “we’re going to take teams of scientists and volunteers with different specialties in plants and animals and survey as much of the refuge as possible,” says Erin Holmes, Refuge Manager. “It’s a quick look at what’s there, providing us with a baseline for the future.” 

Planners hope that the event will also meet the goals of educating the public and celebrating biodiversity. “There will be a festival atmosphere,” says Frances Graham, Bitterroot BioBlitz Coordinator, who notes that the excitement will begin on June 26 at 3 pm with the ringing of a bell at the Lee Metcalf National Wildlife Refuge visitor center, the BioBlitz base camp. 

The schedule of free activities on Saturday will include guided field and birding walks, a workshop on sketching plants and animals in the wild, fly tying demonstrations, and a junior BioBlitz program for children. Meanwhile, professional naturalists will be staking out parts of the refuge in four-hour shifts, returning to the visitor center to file regular reports. The final species count, and other interesting findings, will be announced at closing ceremonies on June 27 at 3 pm.

A limited number of positions on field teams are open to volunteers.  To learn more about the Bitterroot BioBlitz or register as a volunteer, please visit www.bitterrootbioblitz.com. 

What’s the Story, Story?  By Jim Story
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Question: Do birds truly sleep?
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Answer: It is not known how much “active sleep” birds experience. Most birds, especially small birds, probably experience very little “active sleep” due to the constant need for vigilance against predators. Most of their sleep is referred to as dozing or “quiet sleep,” where they frequently open their eyes and peek. Ducks resting in a flock will peek every 2 to 6 seconds. Which ducks in a flock do the most peeking depends upon the size of the flock, position in the flock, and the time of year. During the breeding season, males peek more often than females. 
Summer field trips

Bitterroot Audubon will be organizing a number of field trips throughout the summer. Because we do not send out a newsletter during the summer months, we want to make sure you know the two ways to learn about field trips. First, you can check the calendar of events on our website (www.bitterrootaudubon.org). Second, you can sign up to be on our field trip email list. This list is only used to notify people of upcoming field trips and related Bitterroot Audubon activities, and all emails are sent out “bcc.”  If you would like to be added to this list, please send an email with your name, phone number and email address to basactivities@hotmail.com. Also, if you have field trip ideas or would like to lead a field trip, you can also contact us using this email address.
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Special THANKS to Audubon Adventure Sponsors

We would like to thank the generous people who made it possible for 12 classrooms to receive Audubon Adventure materials for the 2008-2009 school year.  Those wonderful people are:  Len & Mimi Sauer, Bill Gabriel, Nancy & John Coe, Sharon Browder, Judy & Bob Hoy, Fred Weisbecker, Carol Santos, Campbell Massey, Carol Treis, and Ree Van Oppen.  We could not have done it without you!!

Hot off the presses: the 2009-2010 kit is titled, “Action for Planet Earth”, an exploration of earth science topics from a conservation perspective. The four specific topics include Water, Energy, Habitats, and “Pennies for the Planet.” If you are a classroom teacher in grades 3-6 and would like to receive materials, sign up by sending an email to Leslie Nyce at bas4education@hotmail.com. Please put “Audubon Adventures” in the subject line and include your school, grade, and contact information with a phone number where you can be reached. 
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Election of Officers 

Our Nominating Committee proposes the following slate. Other nominations may be made from the floor at the annual meeting May 18th.

Officers

President: Peter Allen

Vice President: Fred Weisbecker

Secretary: John Ormiston

Treasurer: Jim Story

Committee Chairs

Programs: Kay Fulton

Website: Kate Stone

Education: Leslie Nyce

Newsletter: Peter and Helen Allen

Field Trips: Kate Stone

Membership: Judy Williams

Publicity: Dave Lockman

Directors At large: 

Sara Ashlane

Susie Duff

Skip Hoerner

Judy Hoy

Campbell Massey

Carol Santos
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	Officers


President	Fred Weisbecker*		375-9317


VP & Rep to Montana Audubon


	Campbell Massey*	381-0197


Secretary	John Ormiston*	363-5464


Treasurer	Jim Story*	961-4689


Committee Chairs


Programs	Kay Fulton*	642-3794


Website	Kate Stone*	381-1115


Education	Leslie Nyce*


		� HYPERLINK mailto:bas4education@hotmail.com��bas4education@hotmail.com�


Newsletter 


   Editors	Peter & Helen Allen*	375-0331


   Distribution	Mary Thomas*	363-6708


Hospitality	Ree van Oppen*	375-0817


Field Trips	Sherry Ritter	777-7409


Membership	Judy Williams	� HYPERLINK mailto:jjw@montana.com��jjw@montana.com�


Publicity	Dave Lockman	777-2929


At large	Judy Hoy*	777-2487


At large	Skip Horner*	642-6840


At large	Carol Santos*


* Board Member


EMAIL: � HYPERLINK "mailto:contactus@bitterrootaudubon.org" �contactus@bitterrootaudubon.org�


WEBSITE: www.BitterrootAudubon.org
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NATIONAL AUDUBON SOCIETY


MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION





Become a member of the National Audubon Society and Bitterroot Audubon [Chapter Code C9ZN580Z].  You will receive Audubon magazine, Bitterroot Audubon Newsletter and a membership card.  Call Judy Williams, Membership Chair, 363-1951, to receive the newsletter.  Introductory membership is $20.





Name:                                                                           


Address:                                                                       


City:                                                                             


State:                      Zip:                                               


 


Send this application and your check to:


�


		Membership Data Center


		PO Box 422250


		Palm Coast FL 


		32142-2250





Local Supporting Membership


The Bitterroot Audubon Chapter now offers a Supporting Membership for only $15/year.  These members will be supporting local chapter activities, will receive 9 issues of the newsletter and will enjoy Chapter benefits.  If you or someone you know is interested in this kind of affiliation, complete this form.


Name:                                                                                  


Address:                                                                              


City:                                                                                    


State:                              	Zip:                                          


Email:                                                                                 


Send this application with $15 to:


Bitterroot Audubon Supporting Member


PO Box 326, Hamilton, MT 59840





May 18	IBA ‘Coming Out Party’ 


	Lee Metcalf  NWR @ 6:00


	(Board Meeting @ 5:00)





May 25	Big Hole Field Trip & 


	Bird-a-Thon





June 5-7	Montana Bird Festival


	Great Falls





June 26-27	 Lee Metcalf BioBlitz














